SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Executive Board Meeting on November 21, 2005 at the Crab Trap Restaurant 

Gordon Ball called the meeting to order at 5:50 p.m.. Board members present this evening were Charlene Canale, Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Tammy Fetherman, Bonnie Tiemann, Teresa Thompson and Judson Moore.  

Election of Officers

Gordon Ball stated that at our meeting on October 28, 2005 the Nominating Committee presented the following nominations:

Teresa Thompson, President

Bonnie Tiemann, 1st Vice President

Thomas Hassett, 2nd Vice President

Tammy Fetherman, Secretary

Judson Moore, Treasurer

The membership has been advised of the nominations and election at our Christmas meeting on December 14, 2005, which is in compliance with our bylaws. After election we will need someone to swear in the officers.  Teresa mentioned she would try to get Peter Elco, the Mayor of Absecon, to perform the swearing in.  Gordon said that he would prepare the Oaths of Office to be signed by each officer.

Christmas Meeting

Gordon asked if we were all in agreement of providing champagne splits for everyone at the Christmas party again this year.  All were in favor.  Gordon stated he would  take care of this.

Gordon stated in previous years we have had a 50/25/25 drawing at our Christmas meetings, all were in favor to again have the same drawing this year. Also, all board members will bring five small gifts ($5.00) for distribution to the membership with the remaining drawing tickets.  Palma stated we have tickets left over from the previous year to use for the drawing.  Palma also said that we could raffle of the leftover portfolios and mugs from our recent conference.

There was discussion concerning what type of centerpieces we should purchase.  Palma stated that the little spruce trees are getting very expensive.  We will provide Poinsettias for centerpieces this year and distribute them last with ticket drawings.  Palma volunteered to purchase the Poinsettias.  There will be two Poinsettias on each table.

The menu for the function will be Chicken fingers, Clams Casino, and Stuffed Mushrooms for appetizers.  The main course will be a choice of Prime Rib or Seafood Combination.

There was discussion on whether we would like to have a speaker this year.  Gordon stated that he would contact Joe Valenti to speak at this meeting on “Pay to Play”.  This new rule is effective January 1, 2006 therefore, due to timing this is appropriate.  Palma mentioned that we should concentrate on providing a speaker at every meeting due to Municipalities denying reimbursement to employees for dinner meetings that are networking only.

Gordon questioned the board as to increasing the prices we charge for non-member dinners.  After discussion Jud made a motion that the fee for a member dinner is $35.00, and the non-member dinner fee would be $45.00 for the December 14, 2005 meeting.  All were in favor.  Gordon suggested that we continue to charge extra for non-member dinners at all of our meetings, as membership fees should offset dinner expense for members only.  This will be discussed in January at our Executive Board Meeting.  

Executive Director Report 
Gordon questioned the Board on who does not currently have a magnetic nametag.  Gordon will order nametags for the new slate.  Tammy stated that she does not need one.

There was discussion regarding a CPPB review coordination in late April (possibly the 28th or May 1) to prepare for the NIGP National Chapter testing date of May 8, 2005.  Gordon would like to have this information available at our December meeting to promote and inform the membership as early as possible of the opportunity to review and sit for this exam.  Palma stated she would try to see what facilities would be available to accommodate this training on the dates discussed.  She suggested that we ask Gene Sicilia if the review could be at the Cape May County facilities due to the convenient location.  Gordon stated that we need to also establish a price for the review, he said he would contact other Chapters to see what they have charged.  Gordon also mentioned he could check with the Rutgers Extension Building located in Cape May County for the use of their boardroom for this purpose.  Gordon stated that we will be doing this again in the fall of 2006 for a CPPO review.

There was brief discussion concerning meeting dates for 2006.  This subject was tabled until we have the GPA meeting schedule to avoid conflict.  Palma will research the GPA dates and mass email everyone with the information.

Gordon stated Laura Mura from the Pennsylvania Chapter of NIGP contacted him to see if we would be interested in a joint meeting with Pennsylvania and possibly the Delaware Chapter somewhere in PA.  All were in favor of the joint meeting.  Gordon will follow up with Laura on that issue and keep us posted.  Our last joint meeting was aboard the Spirit of Philadelphia and proved to be quite a success.

Gordon distributed a Mayor’s Fax Advisory from the New Jersey State League of Municipalities requesting that we contact our Trenton representatives and express opposition to A-4073.  This proposed law redefines the role and qualifications of purchasing agents in the Local Public Contracts Law.  The NJLM feels that the law is unwarranted and is requesting our help in opposing this legislation by resolution.

Gordon suggested we consider also passing a resolution regarding the new “Pay to Play” legislation.  The cut off stated in the legislation of $17,500.00 per year is not in line with the current bid threshold, so when it comes to Professional Services our threshold is cut back.  All were in favor of asking for an increase in the legislation threshold to at least $21,000.00, which is the current bid threshold.

Gordon reported that he reviewed the evaluation sheets from our Seminar on September 30, 2005.   There were all good comments about Trump Plaza facilities and food.  The Seminar was an obvious success.  Gordon stated that MaryLou Stanton suggested that Rutgers consider holding their future Spring Conference at Trump Plaza instead of the Sheraton due to the impression made from our conference.  Palma asked if we would be having a conference every year.  Gordon stated that we would probably have a conference every other year.  

Gordon asked if anyone had any comments on our Elaine’s Dinner Theatre meeting.  Everyone complimented the meal and show.

Adjournment

Gordon asked if anyone had any other business to discuss.  Upon no reply he asked for a
 motion to adjourn.  Tammy Fetherman made a motion to adjourn and Charlene Canale seconded. All were in favor.  Meeting adjourned 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tammy Fetherman

Secretary




